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EXT. BEACH PARK - DAY

CYBIL a stunning transgendered female and SAMMY sit on a 
bench.

CYBIL
Sammy darling.  I hate to see you 
with all this conflict.

Sammy fights back strong emotion.

CYBIL (CONT’D)
What is it that keeps you from 
being happy?

Sammy shakes his head, he doesn’t know.

CYBIL (CONT’D)
How did you meet him?

SAMMY
Company dinner at the hotel.

CYBIL
His company?

Sammy nods.

CYBIL (CONT’D)
Isn’t he married, with children?

Sammy nods.

SAMMY
Came to thank us.  Started asking 
me to do special functions for his 
family...

CYBIL
Sammy just because a man of worth 
pays special attention to you, 
doesn’t mean you have to sleep with 
him.  

Sammy really fights the tears.

CYBIL (CONT’D)
Oh darling, I love you so much.

Sammy nods.

SAMMY
I’m so fucked up.



CYBIL
No, you’re not.  You’re a very 
talented, successful, educated, 
smart, charming man.

SAMMY
Where would I be without Swell?

CYBIL
With really good friends, great 
friends.  Who totally get you and 
love you...I think you should tell 
Swell.

SAMMY
He wouldn’t understand.

CYBIL
Yes he would, Sammy.  I want you to 
talk to him.

Sammy shakes his head.

SAMMY
I’m talking to you.

CYBIL
Do you want to spend the night with 
me?

Sammy nods.

CYBIL (CONT’D)
Okay...I really want you to stop 
this, Sammy.

SAMMY
I don’t know how.

CYBIL
Yes, you do.  You just say, no.  
He’s taking advantage of you.

SAMMY
No.  He’s not!

CYBIL
Yes, Sammy he is.

SAMMY
He never asked me.  I offered.  In 
the beginning I wanted to.
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CYBIL
Only because you don’t have enough 
self...

Cybil stops herself.

SAMMY
There is a part of me that likes 
it.  Like a big part of me.

CYBIL
What you love is the attention.

SAMMY
He’s really kind.  And generous.

CYBIL
You can’t buy love.

SAMMY
Everybody is buying and selling 
love, Cybil.  Even you.

Cybil shakes her head.
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